
 

 

w w w . c o r r i g i n . w a . g o v . a u  

In this Issue… 

> CEO’s Corner 

> Presidents Message 

> Citizenship Ceremony  

> Items for Sale 
> Thank a Volunteer 

> ANZAC Day Dawn Service 

E d i t i o n  N o . 6 2  

Keeping the Corrigin community informed and involved 

NEWSLETTER 

Strengthening our community now to grow and prosper into the future 

MARCH 2020 

 
Corrigin Gopher  

Safety Day  

Harrold Curruthers being breath tested by local Police Officer  

Carmel Morgan, during the Corrigin Gopher Safety Day. 

http://www.corrigin.wa.gov.au
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CEO’s 
Corner 
The Shire of Corrigin experienced 
a relatively quiet bush fire season 
during harvest this year but our 
volunteers were out in force 
recently to bring a couple of fires 

under control quickly and efficiently.  Thank you to our 
volunteer fire fighters and also our neighbours in the Shires 
of Quairading, Brookton, Pingelly and Wickepin who 
assisted us with our fires at Bulyee. 
 

The very hot and dry weather conditions, combined with 
numerous Total Fire Ban days, proved challenging for our 
Wheatbelt neighbours who experienced some large fires 
this summer.  Thank you to our local volunteer fire fighters 
who assisted the Shire of Kondinin with large fires around 
Kondinin and Forestania during December 2019.   
 

As we head into autumn it is a good time to reflect on how 
prepared we are for the bush fire season and check our 
emergency plans are up to date. While the Shire of Corrigin 
takes a leading role in emergency management planning 
and response, we rely on the invaluable support provided 
by our volunteer bush fire brigade members.  These 
committed volunteers turn out at a moments notice and are 
often required to work in high risk environments to protect 
our community assets and private property. 
 

The Shire of Corrigin recognises the vital service provided 
by our volunteer bush fire brigades and takes out 
comprehensive insurance to protect members who are 
fighting fires under the direction of the Chief Bush Fire 
Control Officer. 
 

We hope you will join us to thank our many volunteers at 
Nibbles in the Park on 18 March 2020. 
 

Over the past few months we have been working closely 
with Laura Gray, Heritage Architect, and the State Heritage 
Council to finalise the scope of work for the restoration of 
the Corrigin Town Hall.  We expect to advertise the tender 
for the work next week. 
 

The work is highly specialised and will involve vacuuming 
90 years of dust from the ceiling before restoring the 
plaster and decorative moulding of the stage area.   
 

It was exciting to receive news from the Hon David 
Littleproud, MP Federal Minister for Water Resources, 

Drought, Rural Finance, Natural Disaster and Emergency 
Management that the Shire of Corrigin is set to benefit from 
$1million of drought funding. 
The program supports local community infrastructure and 
other drought relief projects for communities impacted by 
drought and targets projects that: 
• provide work for people whose employment has been 

impacted by drought. 
• stimulate local community spending. 
• use local resources, businesses and suppliers. 
• provide a long-lasting benefit to communities and the 

agricultural industries they depend on. 
 

The Council discussed several options at the meeting last 
week and the more information will be provided soon on 
the projects that have been selected for funding. 
 

The power and telephone outages over the past few 
months have been extremely frustrating for Corrigin 
residents and I have had lengthy discussions with Western 
Power and Telstra to strongly advocate on behalf of the 
Corrigin community for a solution to the constant service 
failures we have been experiencing.  
 

The Shire of Corrigin staff along with contractors have 
done a great job on the stabilisation and repairs to the  
damaged sections of the Bulyee Road and are on track to 
be finished by the end of February. Gill Road is next on the 
list and then the focus will shift to maintenance of the Shire 
roads. 
 

Australians love their sporting heroes and they love their 
dogs but no-one loves stepping in dog poo on our oval. 
 

It is great to see so many people out exercising their dogs 
in the evenings on the oval but our poor sportsmen and 
women are getting a bit sick of the amount of dog poo on 
the oval.  And by sick I don’t just mean annoyed- the 
roundworm that can be found in the faeces of infected 
puppies or adult dogs can be passed onto humans.  
 

Children and people with compromised immune systems 
and field sports players are most at risk of infection. So 
please make sure you clean up after your dogs so that we 
can all enjoy the oval. Even better still, it would be great if 
the dogs were exercised on the eastern part of the oval out 
of the way of the football or cricket area.  
 

Good luck to all of the students in the upcoming swimming 
carnivals and participants in the triathlon. 
 

For any Shire related matters, please contact me on 9063 
2203 or email shire@corrigin.wa.gov.au  
Natalie Manton  
Chief Executive Officer  

http://www.corrigin.wa.gov.au
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2020 
COUNCIL  
MEETING  

DATES 
 

17 March 2020 
21 April 2020 
19 May 2020 
16 June 2020 
21 July 2020 

18 August 2020 
15 September 2020 

20 October 2020 
17 November 2020 
15 December 2020 

 
Council meets the third  

Tuesday of the month, except 
January. Meetings commence 

at 3pm in Chambers and  
interested members of the  

public are welcome to attend.  

PRESIDENTS MESSAGE  

Des Hickey 

 
 

Hello to everyone.  
 

We have started the year off well, with Movies in 
the Park for the month of January, Australia Day 
celebrations and the first council meeting for the 
year.  
 

Congratulations to all who received nominations 
and awards on Australia Day. We certainly had a great breakfast 
cooked by the Rotary Club, and enjoyed the participation of our guest 
speaker, Mr Graham Edwards for his contribution to the celebration. 
We thank all who participated in the day.  
 

Our Shire outside staff have been kept busy with the road  
programme over the holiday period, and we have had many comments 
of support for the work that has been achieved over the period. Well 
done, as the road programme is ahead of schedule and ready for the 
winter programme ahead.  
 

Congratulations to the Corrigin Bowling Club for another successful 
Corporate Bowls fixture during January/February. Twenty eight teams 
playing from within the community, certainly the envy of many  
communities within the wheatbelt, as how successful the event has  
become.  
 

 Des 

DES HICKEY  
Email: muirton@treko.net.au      Phone: 0428 751 024 

SHIRE OF CORRIGIN COUNCILLORS  

Cr Des Hickey - SHIRE PRESIDENT 9063 2455 0428 751 024 muirton@treko.net.au 

Cr Michael Weguelin - DEPUTY PRESIDENT  0400 190 221 igacorrigin@westnet.com.au 

Cr Matt Dickinson 9063 2189 0428 632 013 matt.dickinson@agimplements.com.au 

Cr Janeane Mason 9063 2138 0417 095 804 janeane.mason@elders.com.au 

Cr Rick Gilmore  0427 481 104 fgilmore@bigpond.com 

Cr Sharon Jacobs 9065 2042  0439 988 029 sharonjacobs1956@outlook.com 

Cr Scott Coppen 9063 2277  0439 958 399 scott@corriginhotel.com  

Know your Councillors  

http://www.corrigin.wa.gov.au
mailto:relbaker@bigpond.com?subject=Enquiry%20for%20Councillor%20LYN%20BAKER%20
mailto:muirton@treko.net.au?subject=Corrigin%20Councillor%20Enquiry
mailto:igacorrigin@westnet.com.au?subject=Corrigin%20Councillor%20Enquiry
mailto:matt.dickinson@agimplements.com.au
mailto:janeane.mason@elders.com.au?subject=Corrigin%20Councillor%20Enquiry
mailto:fgilmore@bigpond.com?subject=Councillor%20Enquiry
mailto:sharonjacobs1956@outlook.com
mailto:scott@corriginhotel.com


 

 

What a great turnout at the Corrigin Gopher 
Safety Day on Wednesday 19 February 
with anything and everything 'gopher'.  

Carmel from Corrigin Police talked about 
road safety do's and do not's and speed 
limits.  

Steve from Daily Living Products had loads 
of useful aids to view and 'test drive' and 
Rojohn was kept very busy all day fully 
booked with gopher services.  

A delicious morning tea was kindly  
provided by the Corrigin Hospital and Lee 
from HACC was on hand to help everyone 
throughout the day.  

Congratulations to Paddy Connelly who 
won the lucky door prize and a big thank 
you to everyone who came along and  
supported the Corrigin Gopher Safety Day. 

Proudly supported by 
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Enabling WA children to participate in 
community sport and recreation 

KidSport enables all Western Australian children aged 5-18 years with a valid Health 

Care or Pensioner Concession Card, to participate in community sport and 

recreation, by offering them financial assistance of up to $150 per calendar year 

towards club fees. This can be used across multiple sports, so ask your clubs today!  

To find out more about KidSport and applying online, visit the Department of Sport 

and Recreation website, www.dsr.wa.gov.au/kidsport 

On Monday the 10th February, the Shire of Corrigin had the pleasure in coordinating 

an Australian Citizenship Ceremony for Laura Miller. Joined by Councillors, her  

family members and a large gathering of special guests, the afternoon ceremony 

was held at the Shire’s Council Chambers. Originally from Scotland, Laura came to 

Australia in 2010 to work and travel. Loving the aussie lifestyle she quickly settled in 

working at the Corrigin Hotel, where 

she was offered a life changing 

sponsorship opportunity which she 

gladly accepted. Fast forward 10 

years, Laura is now living in  

Corrigin, married to Rhett Miller  

and with two gorgeous daughters, 

Ivy and Cailyn.  

AUSTRALIAN CITIZENSHIP  

CEREMONY 

http://www.corrigin.wa.gov.au
http://www.dsr.wa.gov.au/kidsport


 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Shire of Corrigin 
9 Lynch Street 
P: 9063 2203 
F: 9063 2005 

E:shire@corrigin.wa.gov.au 

Corrigin CRC 
55 Larke Crescent 
P: 9063 2778 
F: 9063 2779 
E: corrigin@crc.net.au 

16 Feb - 15 April 
RESTICTED  

BURNING PERIOD  

10 March  

Practical Driving  
Assessments 

@ Shire of Corrigin  

10-13 March 
Medical Students visit  

Corrigin  

17 March  

Council Meeting  
@ Shire of Corrigin 

18 March 
Thank a Volunteer  
@ Miss B’s Park 

25 April 
ANZAC Day Dawn Service 

5.45am RSL Lookout 

CORRIGIN WASTE TRANSFER STATION 

Monday 10:00am - 2:00pm 

Wednesday 10:00am - 2:00pm 

Friday 10:00am - 3:00pm 

Saturday 10:00am - 3:00pm 

Sunday 9:00am - 12:00pm 

DATES TO 
REMEMBER 
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mailto:shire@corrigin.wa.gov.au?subject=Website%20Enquiry
mailto:corrigin@wn.com.au?subject=Website%20Enquiry
http://www.corrigin.wa.gov.au
https://www.facebook.com/Shire-of-Corrigin-218803268205734/?ref=bookmarks

